
AUSTIN YACHT CLUB TELL_TALE ocroBER, 1971

We hope everyone faired the Storm on Sunday, October 3 in good shape. A11 of oursailors are busily making repai.rs and getting ready for thE last race of the Fa1lSeries. A number of artieles were found floiting and blowing around and have beenput in the lost and found for the or^,ners. Found were centerboards, ski beLts, lifevests, spinnakers, towels, shoes, shirts, thermos, cushions, and etc. If you are
missing something please stop by and eheck the lost and found on the porch of the
Storage House.

The Halloween Ship Wreck Party will be held at the club on 0ctober 29. Enclosedis all the information you will need for an enjoyable evening. Everyone turn out
and make this event a real success.

There will be a Special Board Meeting to contlnue House and Harbor rules considera-tion at 7:00 p.m. on October 11 at the club house. This meeting will also include
Managers Duti.es and Cabin Rental Survey.

The Regular Board Meeting will be october 26 at 7 p.m. at the club house and all
members are invited to attend if they wish.

Mark your calendars now! The AYC annual dinner and election of officers will be on
Saturday, December 4, at 6:00 p.m. at the Sheraton Crest Hotel Bal1room.

We now have a snack machine in the club house. Unfortunatel-y the first week it wasin operation the ring tops from cans were put in the coin slot and the machine was
out of order, and many of our members were disappointed to find out they eouldnrtfill that hungry spot. Please help us take care of our vending machines and do away
with unnecessary repair bii_1s.

A Special Board Meeting was held at the club on September 2L, L}TL and. the following
new members have been welcomed into the club: I^hn. E. Schmidt (Sr), no boat; A. R. -(Dick) E1am, Jr. (Sr), Tempesr; Jeremiah Epstein (Sr), Ensign:

The Board of Directors decided to have installed a Snaek Machine. The club will
receive Ll"A ot the receipts over $100.00 per month.

The club colors are Royal B1ue, Orange and l,rlhite. Max White has ordered a few
burgees, and if you would like a burgee get in touch with Max.

Downes/Whi.te motion passed: That Ramps B-1 and B-2 be dropped from the Master plan
and that Ramp B-1 A, which i.s a continuance of Ramp B-1 to the 640 leve1, be ac-
cePted as drawn and that the grade of Ramp B-1A stay between L2% and, L5%.

Dovmes/Church motion passed: That Rarnp B-1A be concreted as presented.

Church/Downes motion passed: Approve concrete covering of Ramp E as presented with
the exception that Bill Griffis get bids with and without rails, to be spaced 10 feet
aPart, and grooved flush wiEh the surface, and with a slot 2 inches by 2 inches for
wheel flanges for a future marine railway.

I,trhite/Griffis motj-on was made to pave Dry Sail Area-2 which will add 40 spaces.
Jack Downes moved to amend this motj.on to inc'l-ude paving of Parking Area P-2, and
to cover the four exi-sting cuts in the pavement, and to install speEd bumps. The
motion passed as stated and amended.

A regular Board Meeting was held at the club on september 28, Lg7L.
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Bartow/Downes motion passed: That Peter Von Wupperfeld be reinstated to membership
in the club, Welcome.

Tom Leach, Architect, made a written recommendation regarding excavation of the
Harbor. The Board studied this and no action was taken at the present time. These
recommendaEions will be seriously considered when the lake 1eve1 goes down to 640.

Bill- Griffis reported that three firms had been approached for bids on concreting
ramp E and B-1A. Grading is underway at the present time, on Ramp B-1A.

The 1971 Lakeway Regatta will be Sunday, October 17 with registration at 8:30,
Skipperrs meeti.ng at 10:00 and warning signal at 11:00. A Bar-B Que dinner will
be served at 6230 at the club.

NOTICE: The trophies for the Frostbite & Winter Sunfish-Starfish races, and the
Spring and Summer Series races will be awarded at the Lakeway Regatta. Everyone
come out and see the winners take their trophieg and make your reservations for the
Bar-B-Que dinner afterwards.

I.Ie have a good number of new members that everyone needs to become acquainted with.
Reach your hand out and say "Hi, Member.tt And to our New Members, come join in our
fun at the Lake Way Regatta, Fall and Winter Series Races, Halloween Party and the
Annual Dinner.


